
REPORT OF THE ROADING MANAGER 
NOVEMBER 2008 

 
General 
Programmed activities proceeded as per normal but as with the 
October weather again interrupted spraying and mowing operations. 
 
Pre-reseal repair works continued to be the focus with two 
construction crews, an asphalt crew, a sealing crew, and a 
stabilisation crew all in operation in various parts of the district. This 
focus will be maintained until completion of the pre-reseal repairs. 
 
Completed Maintenance Works - November 
• Routine cyclic rural and urban maintenance. 
• 79km of gravel roads were graded. 
• 126 m3 of maintenance metal was applied. 
• Unsealed shoulder dressing and metalling was undertaken on 

various roads.  
• Concrete footpath and kerbing pre-reseal repair works continued in 

Ardwick, Ontario, Koa, Robertson, and Norton Streets. 
 
Programmed Maintenance Works - December 
• Routine cyclic rural, urban and reserves inspections and 

maintenance. 
• Continue pre-reseal repairs. 
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